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“A Lifetime Love for Learning”

Starting in Reception
During the first two weeks of term the Reception children will attend for the morning session. This gradual start provides them with the opportunity to get to know others in their peer group, and to establish secure relationships with adults working with them. During the afternoons, Miss Mearns will be arranging informal parent meetings in school. Your children are welcome to attend – it will be a lovely opportunity for us to play with them.

Usual School Times

8:45 a.m. – 12 p.m.

Lunch is from 12 p.m. to 1 p.m.

1 p.m. – 3:15 p.m. 

Children should come straight into class with their bags and belongings where Miss Mearns and Mrs Duck will be in the classroom to greet the children and parents. During the morning, we will show them where everything belongs. We would encourage you to leave your child as soon as they are settled at an activity in class.
Children will not stay for lunch in the first week and can be collected from the classroom. St Michael’s staff will be available at both gates to show you where to go on your first day. 

Getting Ready For School 

Your child will really benefit from being as independent as possible when they start school. Of course teaching staff will always be on hand to help but children feel a real sense of achievement when they can accomplish things by themselves! Examples include being able to dress and undress independently, as this will really help with PE sessions. Clothes which children can manage by themselves help children develop self-esteem because they can ‘do it by myself!’ Think carefully about buttons, laces, zips, tight jumpers – if your child needs an adult to help with these please try to avoid them.

What to bring
School uniform

Details of our uniform are included in this pack. It is worth having a week’s supply of uniform at home to avoid weeknight laundry! We also ask that you name everything.

A coat

As there are many opportunities for the children to work and play outside, please can you make sure that they have a named waterproof coat in school each day, even if you drive to school and they don’t need to wear one to travel to school. They will have a peg with their name on in the cloakroom for their coat and bags.

Wellies

Children need named wellies that they can leave in school.

Sunhat

Children also need a named sunhat that they can leave in school.

A large rucksack

It helps the children to be independent if they can easily store their belongings and creations in a large named rucksack. Once the children have been in school for a while, they will be given a school reading book to take home to read. Also we plan to have weekly library visits so the children can choose a book to share at home. 

A change of clothes

The children have free access to water, mud and paint during the day and they do get wet and dirty. Whilst aprons are provided, it is comforting for them to have a change of their own clothes in their rucksack if they need it. It is also helpful for the adults who attend to their needs to be able to quickly locate a suitable change of clothes. If you wish, you can send in a pair of named waterproof trousers to stay in school.
Supporting your child at home

We will begin to teach the children their sounds in September. Letters and sounds is the way we teach the children to read and write in school. Every day a ‘sound’ card will be sent home for them to practise with you. The children will need a small named tin or box with a secure lid (around 10cm x 8 cm x 3 cm).

PE Kit

Until Easter we will have PE in the hall, so outdoor kit is not necessary until then. PE Kit needs to be brought into school and kept on your child’s peg all the time. It is just taken home for washing at the end of each term. Each child needs:

· Navy Shorts (named)
· Light blue school T-shirt (named)
· A bag for their PE kit will be provided in September.
Learning in the woods

Forest School will start from October. We visit the forest every week in all weathers, unless it is very windy or thundery. Each child needs named clothes as follows:

· Warm socks

· Hat (for sun or warmth depending on the season) and gloves.

· Long trousers – both in summer and winter

· Long sleeved top – both in summer and winter

· Layers of clothing appropriate to the temperature and the season – in winter the children will need at least three layers to keep warm.  

· Waterproof top and trousers or a waterproof all in one suit

· These should be old clothes or clothes that parents/guardians do not mind getting dirty. They will get dirty and muddy.

· We find that long johns, trousers and the waterproof dungarees work well for their bottom half, and for the top half, a base layer, fleece, and waterproof jacket is a good mix. 

· In summer, it is recommended to wear long trousers and long sleeved tops because it is cooler under the trees and they help to protect from insect bites and scratches.

House colours

We have four ‘houses’ across the school. Kennet (yellow), Ridgeway (red), Winterbourne (blue) and Four Barrows (green). Events are held throughout the year where children work with their House giving them the opportunity to get to know other children across the school. Each week, the House with the most house points, awarded for politeness and kindness, is presented with the House Cup by Mrs Arkwright in Celebration Assembly. You will be informed which house your child is in in due course. We will always keep siblings together unless parents specifically request otherwise.

Eating and drinking at school
Fruit Snack

At mid-morning break we provide a fruit snack for the children.

School Dinners

School meals are cooked on site and provided by Lataca. Hot dinners are available each day as well as jacket potatoes and school packed lunches. Menu choices need to be made in advance with Lataca; vegetarian and special diets can be catered for. Menus will be emailed to you by Lataca. If you have any queries, please contact them at www.lataca.co.uk Please note that we are a nut free school.

Water is always provided as part of the lunchtime routine, and there is free access to water throughout the day. Juice can be ordered through Lataca at an additional charge.
Milk

Any child under 5 years of age is entitled to free school milk. Milk needs to be ordered from www.coolmilk.com and unfortunately, we will only be able to provide free milk if it has been ordered. Free milk stops when children become 5, but you can pay for milk to continue if you wish. 

Water

Each child should bring their own named water bottle and will have access to water throughout the day. We ask that you do not send squash or juice to school.

Useful information

Absence or Late Arrivals

All children should be ready for the register by 8.55 a.m. Please contact the school as soon as possible in the morning if your child is going to be absent or late for school. If your message is left on the school answerphone, it will be picked up from 8.45 a.m. It is part of the school’s policy of care for our families to contact you, if a message hasn’t been received and your child isn’t in school. Please also let us know as soon as possible if there is any change to your usual arrangements for picking up.

If you arrive after 8:55 a.m, please take your child to the School Office to sign in, and a member of staff will take your child into the classroom.

Illness

In cases of vomiting or diarrhoea your child should remain at home until 48 hours have elapsed since the last episode. In all cases of contagious diseases the school should be informed immediately and medical clearance must be obtained before your child returns to school. Only prescription medicines can be given to children in school. Please let Miss Mearns or Mrs Duck know if your child needs medication.

Term-Time Holiday Absence

In line with government policy, the school is only able to authorise holidays during the school term in exceptional circumstances. If you feel this may apply to you, please discuss it with Mrs Arkwright as soon as possible. 

Day to Day Worries

If you are concerned about anything, please speak to Miss Mearns or Mrs Duck as these are the adults who will be working with your children on a daily basis. Any of the adults in school will be happy to help address your concerns and answer your questions.

Contacting the School

Although the adults are available at the start and end of the day, with the purpose of being available to chat to parents, you may feel that you want to make a time to talk to Miss Mearns. Please phone the school office and an appointment will be arranged to your convenience. It may be you will need to leave a message on the answerphone, but someone will get back to you as soon as possible. 
[image: image2.jpg]                                 

